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Item 9.4 

PRIMARY CARE COMMISSIONING COMMITTEE 
MEETING HELD ON 27TH AUGUST 2017 

CHAIR’S UPDATE REPORT  
PART 1 

 
INTRODUCTION 
 
This is the Chair’s report to the Clinical Commissioning Group Board following the August   
2017 Primary Care Commissioning Committee. 

 
Strategy 
 
The Head of Primary Care advised the Committee that definite progress was being made 
with developing primary care at scale with 5 practice groupings having been established, 
each covering over 30,000 patients. 
 
It was noted that 5 practices remain unattached to groupings and  the Local Medical 
Committee (LMC) continued to support them.     
 
It was noted that there was good representation at the June 2017 Primary Care Medical 
Services Provider Forum (PCMSPF) with it being apparent that practices were working 
together.  The Chair of NHS Hull CCG had shared the thinking and working around the 
Integrated Delivery Framework which was being undertaken.    
 
Primary Care Update 
 
The Oaks Medical centre had requested a 12 month list closure, Committee Members 
were not supportive of closing the list for 12 months and agreed a 6 month closure after 
which a progress report would be received and a possible application for extension. 
 
Kingston Health Centre had requested to reduce their boundary size.  The Committee 
agreed to reduce the boundary to new registrations to HU3 for Wheeler Street and HU9 for 
Park Health Centre. 
 
East Hull Family Practice / The Shaikh Partnership after appropriate consultation with 
patients and councillors and subsequent virtual approval from Primary Care 
Commissioning Committee the Savoy Road Surgery closed on 31.07.17.   
 
A request from Dr Cook to change the practice boundary for Field View Surgery was 
approved that due to increasing workload and patient demand and grouping work with 
transformational monies.  
 
City Health Care Partnership (CHCP) CIC had signed a contract to deliver the 1 year GP 
Career Plus national pilot scheme. 
 
Templars recruitment agency has been appointed to work with the CCGs in the STP as 
part of the International GP Recruitment Scheme which aims to recruit 65 GP’s across the 
STP area with 19 posts having been identified by practices in Hull.    
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Paul Jackson   
Chair 
Primary Care Commissioning Committee  
 
August 2017  


